Miguelino, Eric@Waterboards

From: lyris@swrcb18.waterboards.ca.gov

Sent: Friday, March 03, 2017 4:29 PM

To: Hall, Melissa@Waterboards

Subject: Notice of Proposed Rulemaking - 1,2,3-Trichloropropane Maximum Contaminant Level
- SBDDW-17-001

Attachments: Notice of Proposed Rulemaking-SBDDW-17-001.pdf

Water Boardsg yitTe message from the State Water Resources Control Board.

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) has proposed regulations to establish a
Maximum Contaminant Level (MCL) of 5 parts per trillion (ppt) for 1,2,3-Trichloropropane (1,2,3-TCP). In
2009, the Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment (OEHHA) established a Public Health Goal (PHG)
for 1,2,3-TCP of 0.7 ppt which is based on cancer risk. 1,2,3-TCP has been detected in numerous drinking
water sources in California.

The State Water Board intends to adopt an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the
proposed regulations. Based on the contents of the draft IS/MND and proposed mitigation measures, the
State Water Board anticipates that the proposed regulations will have less than significant effects on the
environment.

The Comment Periods on the proposed regulations and the IS/MND will run concurrently from March 4, 2017
through April 21, 2017 (5:00 pm).

An Administrative Procedure Act (APA) Public Hearing will be held at 9:00 a.m. on April 19, 2017 during a
Board Workshop to receive comments on the draft regulations and draft IS/MND. The State Water Board will
review, consider, and respond to all comments received during the public comment period. The State Water
Board tentatively anticipates adoption of the proposed regulations and approval of the IS/MND in the summer
2017. A separate notice for the adoption of the proposed regulations and IS/MND will follow.

The Notice of Proposed Rulemaking is attached. Additional information on the proposed regulations can be
found at: www.waterboards.ca.gov/drinking water/certlic/drinkingwater/123TCP.shtml

If you have any questions regarding this email, please respond by e-mail
to: DDWRegUnit@waterboards.ca.qgov
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